## 110191100111004 **Council hears** about litter

By Mike Steely steelym@knoxfocus.com

Patience Melnick, Executive Director of Keep Knoxville Beautiful, spoke at Wednesday's Neighborhood Advisory Council and told the neighborhood leaders that her organization was formed in 1978 by the city and county to clean up for the World's Fair.

She described Keep Knoxville Beautiful as an independent affiliate of Keep America Beautiful and said that the focus is litter, recycling, and beautification toward a greener and more beautiful city.

"You are my prime leaders," she told the meeting. Melnick reminded everyone of the

March 25th South Knoxville Cleanup to be held from 9 a.m. until noon. Volunteers will meet at Duff Park at 4060 Chapman Highway. Participants will pick up supplies at the kickoff event



Serve Beer, and Greenway work on Council agenda

By Mike Steely steelym@knoxfocus.com

The Knoxville City Council meets Tuesday and the agenda calls for a final vote to require evidence of financial responsibility for anyone driving a vehicle out of the city impound lot. The council also looks at amending the city codes to permit the sale of all advertised surplus real property , to

The council will also discuss acquiring by condomination if necessary

the change is to state

that the property is sold

regardless of the estimat-

ed value.